
 

 

At this time of year we always remember Stephen Lawrence. This day is about the part we 
all play in creating a society in which everyone can flourish. We think about being the best 
version of ourselves and our aspirations for the future. Stephen, was a talented budding 
young architect whose life was cut short unjustly: his mother continued to fight for justice 
and has inspired many people to speak out and stand up for what they believe in. Please find 
out more here: https://stephenlawrenceday.org 

 

Friday 22nd April 2022 

 

It was lovely to welcome everyone back this week and see people looking refreshed and happy 

after some well-deserved break following the difficult winter and past two years. Many of our 

families started to observe Ramadan this holiday and the children have continued to do so in 

school which is lovely to see as we continue to learn more about each other and our community.  

We have seen great improvements in our active travel this year with more people than ever 

walking, scooting or cycling to school. However, I still hear from residents or parents who witness 

near accidents or dangerous parking by a few of our parents.  Please do consider parking a bit 

further away or leaving earlier to avoid the need to do this. It is important that we all feel safe. 

 

Wishing everyone a relaxing weekend, Miss Kondo 

https://stephenlawrenceday.org/


 

 

 

 

CLASS PHOTOS are happening on Monday and Tuesday. 

Please ensure your child is smart in their school uniform and ready to 

smile! We are excited to have class photos again this year – they will be 

in Vista format. 

  

 

 

   

Ramadan update 

At West Acton we always support our children who wish to fast and pray, and acknowledge that this 
is all year round but especially during the Islamic month of Ramadan. Feedback from parents has 
always been positive about our provision. Over the past year we have increased our awareness of 
Ramadan, within West Acton, a time in the year that our children also enjoy.  For example, this 
year children asked that with COVID bubbles gone, we gave them the separate space to sit whilst 
fasting if they want to, which we have done. 

 

A few parents have mentioned that often their child wishes to pray or fast because they see friends 
and classmates doing so. With that in mind, we ask that parents talk to their child about what they 
want to do and how they do it to ensure that everyone is happy. 

 

I am sorry for any offense or upset caused by the letter on 28th March detailing this. We continue to 
welcome feedback from parents and our pupils directly to the school through the usual channels of 
communication. 

 



SUMMER TERM DATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Acton Primary School is closed on   

Monday 2nd May and Tuesday 3rd May .   

Monday is the national bank holiday and Tuesday is our 

additional day’s holiday in lieu of the  

Queen’s platinum jubilee. 

 



 

 

 

At school this week we have been thinking about Autism. Miss Leonard our ARP leader organised a special 

assembly and activities for the children to complete in class. You can find out more here: 

https://www.autism.org.uk/ 

What is autism? 

Autism is a lifelong developmental disability which affects how people communicate and 

interact with the world. One in 100 people are on the autism spectrum and there are 

around 700,000 autistic adults and children in the UK. 

Please ask your child more about what they learnt and the ideas  

they came up with to help people with Autism. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

 

Keeping your child safe 

It’s a big world out there and as your child gets older, you hold their hand 

less and less as they navigate through it. The best way to protect your 

child from risk factors is to maintain a close relationship with them. And 

to let them know that they are heard and you take them seriously. 

How can parents help? 

Have regular one to one time with your children where you are able to 

give them your full attention. Teach them to trust their instincts and to 

stand up for themselves in a safe way. It is okay for them to question, 

disobey and even move away from behaviours that make them feel 

uncomfortable. Empower your child to make their own decisions and 

help them develop good judgement. Finally talk to your child and reflect 

on questions together such as-“what do you worry about the most?”, 

“what does being brave mean?” and “if you got into really big trouble, 

how do you think I would respond?”  

By being the listener, instead of the talker, you will be helping your child 

to see that they can talk to you and come to you to talk through their 

problems or dilemmas. 

 

 

 

 



See the letter about our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebration 

West Acton Primary School Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Art Project 2022 

 

Inspiring Year 6 to rise high! 

A new wall art has been installed on the staircase to Year 6.  We told them 

how proud we were of them and how much we are looking forward to 

having their photos on the inpsriational wall in the future!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


